
PUBLIC NOTICE

July 2, 2024

RE: ENMAX Power Corporation Project Update
VARSITY NORTHWEST Transmission Line Letter of Enquiry Application

BACKGROUND
On February 22, 2023, ENMAX Power applied to the Alberta Utilities Commission (AUC) to 
leave certain overhead portions of transmission lines 15.62L and 16.63L in place permanently 
(AUC proceeding #27965). On December 6, 2023, the AUC denied ENMAX Power’s 
Application in Decision 27965-D01-2023. In its decision, the AUC directed ENMAX Power  
to file a new application.

UPDATE
On April 12, 2024, ENMAX Power filed a post-disposition letter to the AUC seeking 
confirmation of its proposed timing and plans for the new application. The Commission issued 
a response to the post-disposition letter on June 14, 2024, and stated that the Commission will 
review Decision 27965-D01-2023 to determine whether this decision should be confirmed, 
rescinded, or varied. The Commission will issue the hearing schedule for the review proceeding 
and any documentation related to this review proceeding can be found under AUC proceeding 
#29097.  

For your reference, the AUC response to ENMAX Power’s post-disposition letter can be found 
on the AUC website. ENMAX Power project-related information can be found on the project 
website, enmax.com/varsitynorthwest.

The AUC will issue a public notice, and any potentially impacted stakeholders should receive 
this in the mail. This notice will provide information on how these potentially impacted 
stakeholders can submit their concerns with proceeding #29097, directly to the AUC.

https://www.auc.ab.ca/
https://www1.enmax.com/projects/varsity-nw-transmission



